ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD

MINUTES COF REGULAR INFORMAL BOARD MEETING
DECEMBER 27, 1971, 309 W. WASHINGTON STREET, CHICAGO, ILL.

Mr. Kissel was on vacation.

The Board voted 4-0 to publish for hearings together with
the po posed final draft of #R71-14, Water Quality Standards,
the Agency's proposal for water permits, its suggested 1977
date for combined sewer overflow control, and Dr. Pfeffer's
suggestion for relaxing the 4 mg/l BOD-5 mg/l suspended solids
requirement (and the 10-12 requirement for small lagoons) on
a showing that water quality standards would not be violated,
noting that action on other sections of the November 11 draft
was expected before those hearings.

Discussion of the draft opinions in ##71-200, Molex, and
71-259, Monmouth, and of the motion to reduce bond in # 71-15R,
Mt. Carmel, was postponed until January 3, in the last case for
want of the promised EPA response.

In #71~289, Valley Line, Mr. Kissel's draft opinion that
would impose a $1000 penalty was noted and set for January 3
discussion; Mr. Lawton agreed to draft an opinion to deny the
variance in Abel, # 71-290, for January 3 discussion; discussion
of # 71-311, Rockford, was put over to January 3. Mr. Aldrich
agreed to draft an opinion imposing a penalty of $100 for ink
discharges, since corrected, in #71-318, Alton Box, and Mr. Dumelle
a draft opinion in # 71-325, Airtex, ordering cease and desist
from cyanide discharges and a penalty of $11,000 for two days'
serious violations and delay in correction, with a small penalty
for the city of Fairfield, which had allowed the material to pass
through its storm sewers to the stream. Both, together with Mr.
Currie's draft opinion to dismiss # 71~322, Waukegan Disposal
Service, for an inadequate petition, were set for discussion
January 3.

Mr. Currie noted expiration of the time for comments in
##R 70-17, DuPage, and R 71-16, Asbestos, and these matters were
gset for January 3 discussion.

Receipt of a letter from Edison responding to the order in
$#71-20, Quad-Cities, was noted with respect to spray modules.
Mr. Currie agreed to ask the Attorney General for a response,
contemplating an order upon receipt of the response.

Mr. Lawton's draft opinions granting a stay pending appeal
with respect to money penalties only in # 71-234, Cobin, and staying
the bond in # 71-44, USI, until January 17 pending Board resoclution
of the form of the security, were approved 4-0. So were Mr.
Currie's draft opinions in ## 71-292, Merlan, and 71-294, Roesch,
each granting additional time to comply with earlier Board orders:



in Merlan, until March 30, 1972, because of confusion as to
application and issuance of permits during pendency of the en-
forcement proceeding, on condition of further information
regarding unloading and storage; and in Roesch, until January

o 12, 1972, to complete the installation of baghouses, the initial
60 day variance having been for the submission of a program and
the extension contemplated.

Miss Christan Moffett was officially named Clerk of the
Board and Mrs. Susan Panzer Assistant Clerk, by votes of 4-0.
Other administrative matters are indicated in separate
confidential minutes.

- I, Christan Moffett, Clerk of the Pollution Control Board, certify
. that the Board adopted the above Minutes this 3yg day of

January + 1972 by a vote of 4-0.




